

Department of Workforce Services

CASEY R. CAMERON
Executive Director

GREG PARAS

Deputy Director

NATE MCDONALD

Deputy Director

KEVIN BURT

Deputy Director

March 2, 2023

To: Mayor and City Council

Ogden City

From: Department of Workforce Services

Housing and Community Development Division

Re: Moderate Income Housing Report – 2022 Notice of Compliance

Dear Ogden City Mayor and City Council,

Thank you for submitting your City's Moderate Income Housing report for this year in fulfillment of requirements set forth in State Code section 10-9a-408(2)(b). The Housing and Community Development Division has reviewed the plan and report and finds that they comply with the requirements set forth in section 10-9a-403(2)(b).

Ogden City has met the requirements of 10-9a-408(5)(a)(ii)(A) and is eligible for Priority Consideration in the 2024 fiscal year for Transportation Commission funding for transportation projects within the boundaries of the municipality and Governor's Office of Planning and Budget Covid-19 Local Assistance Matching Grant Program. The community included eight compliant strategies and implementation plans—three more than the five required for communities with fixed guideway transit stations.

Section 10-9a-408(2)(c) requires each municipality's report starting in 2023 to describe action taken by the municipality towards implementation of the selected strategies, including how each land use decision or regulation supports the implementation of the moderate income housing strategies, barriers encountered, accessory dwelling unit information, the market's response to the strategies and implementation plans, and recommendations to the State regarding how the State can support the municipality in implementing strategies. As you prepare for next year's reporting, please keep those key points in mind and start collecting any necessary information now. The Division is working on a database of information to help you complete those reports and should have that available soon.



If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Alyssa Gamble at angamble@utah.gov or 385-249-4808.

Sincerely,

Alyssa Gamble
Program Manager – Moderate Income Housing Database
Housing and Community Development
Department of Workforce Services